City of Oregon Planning Commission Meeting
The Planning Commission met Tuesday September 18, 2018 at 5:30 pm City Hall Council Chambers. 
Members Present: Mark Herman, Roger Cain, Jeff Hallock, Rick Ryland, and Commissioner Kurt Wilson.
Absent: Karly Spell
Also, Present: Mayor Ken Williams and City Clerk Charlene Ruthe.
Commissioner Kurt Wilson called the meeting to order.
No Public Comment.

The Public Hearing was opened for a Variance submitted by Joe Alfano for storage unit at 700 E Washington Street. Joe Alfano spoke for the variance. He has torn down the part of the apartment that had the fire, leveled the parking lot, and put in new gravel. He is trying to improve the area. (Mark Herman arrived during the discussion)

The Pastor of the East Oregon Chapel is concerned by the drainage from the parking lot coming on the church property. He had pictures, which will be on file. Mr. Alfano said he could meet with him tomorrow to see what can be done to address the issue. Mayor Ken Williams also stated if passed the Building Inspector would also have to approve the drainage.
Ron Colson, resident of Mt. Morris, helped with the Comprehensive Plan when he was on the Plan Commission. Page 68 of the plan addresses proactive special area planning. It states to establish a specific plan for the corridors, and the eastside riverfront and golf course. He also contacted the area tourism offices and they oppose the project, would like to see something that will promote tourism.  He feels that storage units should not be built there, it doesn’t give a good impression to visitor coming into Oregon.  

Ken Wise, retired Economic Development person from Rochelle, asked how would this look for visitors? Need to give your community a good first impression. Really look at the corridor and dress it up. Wrong thing wrong place.
Joe Alfano stated that it’s not the first storage unit being put up in the entrance to the community. It will not stand out he will make sure the improvement will be done tastefully and conform with the requirements of the city code. He will do what’s best for Oregon.
Mayor Ken Williams stated that the City Attorney reviewed the process and since the zoning is R-3 multi-family they needed to apply for a variance not a special-use.

Chairman Mark Herman read the seven standard questions for a variance.
The committee members feel the Alfano’s have improved the properties they have purchased. We also have successful businesses already in the proposed area. If approved the drainage issue will need to be addressed.

The Public Hearing was closed.

Kurt Wilson moved to recommend to the City Council the variance submitted by Joe Alfano to construct a storage unit at 700 E Washington Street, Seconded Roger Cain.

Roll Call vote: Cain, Hallock, Ryland, Wilson, Herman. No Nays.
Roger Cain moved to approve the July 17, 2018 minutes, Seconded by Kurt Wilson.
Motion carried. No Nays. 
The section of the Municode update on signs was reviewed. Added definitions for historic signs, portable signs, and open house real estate signs. Murals attached or painted on the exterior of a building were added. Awnings that contain advertising or a business name are considered a marquee or projecting sign. Added to preserve the historic nature of the Historic District requirement for signs. Will also be adding how bright the electronics signs can be in all areas.
Kurt Wilson moved to recommend to the City Council the changes for the Municode Section Updates for Signs, Seconded by Jeff Hallock.

Motion carried. No Nays.

The Ordinance to address canvas tarps used for storage were handed out. Thought they were not in the current code; however, if they are nothing needs to be changed at this time.

Mayor Ken Williams met with County Board Chairman Kim Gouker and Long-Range Planning Committee Chairman Don Griffin about the design of the new proposed jail. He showed the committee the design of the proposed building. It’s going to be single store, square footage is smaller, and fifty less beds. They are supposed to bring the design to the County Board tonight.
Randy Cropp, who is currently Sgt. for the Police Department, and has lived in Oregon for over twenty years is interested is becoming a member. He has an interest in what happens in the community and will be helpful when putting ordinance together since they are the ones that would enforce. Mayor will have a recommendation for City Council to add him to the Committee.
Also handed out the section in codebook having to do with poultry. Have a citizen that has domestic ducks. They got out last week and one was destroyed by a dog. City Hall received a call yesterday that they were running around in the downtown area. Just wanted to bring to the committee’s attention in case you would get calls.

Kurt Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting, Seconded by Rick Ryland.
ermanMotion carried. No Nays.

Adjourn: 6:55 PM




Charlene Ruthe, Secretary

